
Advocates for VHA Groundwater Plume Resolution  

Meeting Summary 

Date: November 13, 2019 

Time: 6:30 pm MDT 

Meeting Objectives  

• Discuss the Accomplishments of AOU-1 
• Discuss future drilling in the East Side Springs community 
• Discuss Indoor Air Testing  
• Discuss Public Health Assessment Report  
• Gather feedback from the CAG for the VA 

 
Location      
 
Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center 
Building 8 – Multi Purpose Center 
500 Foothill Drive, 
Salt Lake City, UT 84148 
 

Attendees 

Community: James Webster, Mike Reynolds 

VHA: Shannon Smith, Marc Yalom, Anthony Jarmusz 

Utah Dept. of Health: Nathan LaCross 

ATSDR: David Dorian 

EA EST: Brooke Stamper 

EPA: Mark Aguilar 

UDEQ: Thomas Daniels, Dave Allison 

SLC Gov: Vicki Bennett 

 

 



Materials Presented 

• Public Health Assessment Discussion (David Dorian, ASTDR) 
• Groundwater and Surface Water Results & Upcoming Fieldwork (Shannon Smith, VHA) 
• “Since the Last CAG Meeting” (Marc Yalom, VHA) 
• Accomplishments in East Side Springs (AOU 1) (Brooke Stamper, EA) 

Meeting Actions 

• David Dorian of ASTDR presented data from a Public Health Assessment that will be 
published for public review in Jan. 2020.  

• A public meeting will be held on 22 Jan 2020 at the McGillis School library from 6:30 to 
8:00pm.   

Issues needing to be addressed: 

• The website for the Superfund Site has been down for ~2 months. We expect it to be 
fully up and running again by January 2020.  

Meeting Action Items 

• VHA to reach out to home owners whose indoor air will be tested in November 2019. 

Agenda Items for next meeting 

• Discuss the 3rd party technical support for the CAG 

 

Next Meeting 

Wednesday, Mar. 25th, 2020 
6:30 – 8:00 pm 
Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center 
Building 8, Multi-Purpose Center 
500 Foothill Drive, 
Salt Lake City, UT 84148 
 

 


